



Oregon achieves . . . together!

Colt Gill

Director of the Oregon Department of Education

June 6, 2022

Karen Gray, Superintendent Lincoln County School District PO Box 1110 Newport, OR 97365

Dear Superintendent Gray:

Thank you for all the work and documentation that you and your team provided for the 2021-22 Title III monitoring, which is required under the Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA).

After review of this documentation, your district was found to be in compliance with the Federal Title III requirements for ESEA for the 2021-22 school year. As such, no further action is required.

I personally want to thank the district staff who participated in the review process for their dedication and diligence in designing services that improve basic programs for the students who are most in need in the district.

We look forward to continuing our partnership with the district. If you have any further questions or concerns, please contact Kim Miller at 971-239-9681 or <a href="mailto:kim.a.miller@ode.oregon.gov">kim.a.miller@ode.oregon.gov</a>

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Ross, Director

Elsabeth

Federal Systems Team

Office of Teaching, Learning and Assessment

503-400-5793 | liz.ross@ode.oregon.gov

cc: Katie Barrett